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Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 
Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



14-2-25 Meeting started 5:30 pm

2/25/1  Attendance and Apologies 
To record attendance and receive apologies.
10/24/1.1 Community Councilors present – Councilors , Bernadette Martin, Zoe Davies, Nigel George, Roger Smith, Brandon Ham and Cllr Chris Thomas.  Chair was Cllr Nigel George.


2/25/1.2 Apologies were received from Cllr Arianna Leonard, Cllr Philippa Leonard and Vim Goranyia.

2/25/2 Minutes of the previous meeting 
These were received as a true record Cllr Chris Thomas proposed and Cllr Zoe Davies seconded that the minutes were correct.

2/25/3 Matters arising 
.Minutes were manually changed to reflect the incorrect name given to the church, it should read St Mary’s and not St Davids.

2/25/4 To receive the financial report from the Clerk
	2/25/4.1  The clerk ran through the report and the proposed expenditure was agreed. Approval was given for the cheques itemised, the bank balance was £36,350.36.

(a)  Financial report was accepted
(b) Committed spend –once the events cttee have estimated costs they will notify the clerk to include an estimate in the accounts

2/25/5  Correspondence 

The HTCP want to come in and give a presentation with regards to a donation request they will be putting before the committee.
											
2/25/6 – Events – 
2/25/6.1The Committee had met and considered a number of ideas for the Christmas fayre and are currently waiting for some quotes before any bookings are made.  Each member of the events committee are tasked with obtaining quotes for each of the ideas.  These are Fete, Armistice, Christmas, pantomimes.  Next meeting of the events committee is 19/2/25.


2/25/7 – To receive the report from Community Councillors 
2/25/7. Budget for CCBC is now being prepared and passed through the various approval cycles.  A new CEO had been appointed.

2/25/8 To discuss local issues raised by Councilors

																																								Cutting of the field adjacent to Twnbarlum Close was being raised by a resident,  this field does not belong to the CCBC and therefore the complaint will need to be taken up with them.

           Social disturbance in Manor Court – related to an issue of noisy dogs.
	
																								Dog bins in Tysign had not been emptied.  This is a problem across the Bourough.  Resource was an issue and priority bins were being emptied.

2/25/9 Planning Notifications 
None 

2/25/10 Any other business – 

It was pointed out that land on the LDP for CCBC had a plot of land that did not belong to CCBC.  Cllr N George took the details to enquire further.


Date of next meeting 14th March 2025 at 5.30 pm.


Meeting closed 18:20 pm



Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman 14th March 2025
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...working with you




